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Dialogue with the Permanent Observers, Lima, June 6th, 2010

Permanent Observer Mission of Austria

to the Organization of American States

Andreas Riecken, Alternate Observer

Mr. Chairman, Mr. Secretary General,

Distinguished Ministers, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Austrian government, I would like to express our appreciation for the invitation to participate in the dialogue between the Member States and the Permanent Observer Countries of the Organization of American States. I also would like to extend our thanks to the Government of Peru for hosting the 40th General Assembly of the OAS here in Lima.
Let me join others in congratulating you, Mr. Secretary General, on your re-election and permit me to compliment you and your excellent staff on your tireless efforts to establish a smooth and efficient cooperation between the OAS, its member states and the observer countries, like Austria. We appreciate this very much.

During more than 30 years of Austria’s role as an active observer of the OAS, we have developed not only a very close relationship with the OAS and its member states but also a profound understanding of this region’s challenges. Unfortunately, the current economic crisis prevents us from financially contributing to a specific OAS program this year. Nonetheless, we remain active in the Americas. Please allow me to highlight the following concrete projects:

Austria joined the “Energy and Environment Partnership with Central America” in 2007, which has the objective to promote renewable energies, contribute to sustainable development and mitigate global climate change in this region. During 2007 – 2012, Austria contributes almost $ 4.5 million to this program.

Austria also supports the “Caribbean Disaster Emergency Management Agency,” headquartered in Barbados. This agency seeks to reduce the risk and loss associated with natural and technological hazards and the effects of climate change in the Caribbean. Austria’s contribution amounted to more than $ 650,000 during 2008 – 2010.

Furthermore, Austria supports the “Caribbean Renewable Energy Development Program”, established to reduce barriers to the increased use of renewable energy in the Caribbean region, with $ 865,000 granted during 2008 – 2012.

And finally I would like to mention Austria’s contribution to the energy efficiency program of the “Latin American Energy Organization,” which will total almost $ 850,000 for the coming years 2010 – 2012.
Let me assure you that Austria remains committed to maintaining a close cooperation with the Americas, not only bilaterally and via the OAS but also by using and supporting the many tools of EU/LAC cooperation.

I thank you for your attention and wish you a successful and productive General Assembly.
